
Institutional review board approval 

A retrospective review of a nationwide readmission database (NRD) was 

conducted to analyze hospitalization patterns of patients receiving IPCT during 

the COVID-19 pandemic in 2020. As the NRD data is anonymous and cannot be 

used to identify patients, institutional review board approval was not required for 

this study. 


